
Chairman Lipps, Vice Chair Holmes, Ranking Member Russo, and Members of the House Health 
Committee, thank you for the opportunity to provide proponent testimony on House Bill 248. 

My name is Susanne Woodbury and I am a retired school bus driver.  I have always believed in 
the right to make my own decisions.  Weather they be good or bad, it was my choice.  I have a 
history of female problems since I was 18 years old and to do what I thought was the best for me 
was how I made decisions.  I was very sick as a young adult after getting a flu shot and made 
the decision not to get it again – MY CHOICE.  Unfortunately, I am allergic to many medications 
and I prefer not getting the vaccine at this time.  I should not be be penalized for making a 
decision I feel is right for ME.   

Thank you once again for this opportunity to provide testimony on the need for and urgency of 
House Bill 248. 

 

Sincerely, 

Susanne Woodbury 


